
minutes 
Soderville Rec Board March Meeting 

3.6.2016 6:30 PM SBAA Building 

Meeting 

called by 
8:09 Ben Stai 

Type of 

meeting 
Monthly Board meeting 

Facilitator Ben Stai 

Note taker Derek Schmitz 

Attendees 

Ben Stai  (President) 

Chet Latawiec  (Vice President)  

Eric Potthoff  (Treasurer)  

Derek Schmitz (Secretary) 

Mike Hawkins (Board Member)   

Pete Richmond (Board Member)  

Brian Sorvari (Board Member) 

 

Corryn Anderson (Guest) 

 

Approval of Minutes 

Discussion 

January Notes 

 Ben Motioned 

 Mike Seconded 

 Motion passed 

 

February Notes 

 Ben Motioned 

 Derek Seconded 

 Motion passed 

New Business 



minutes 

 

New Business 

 

Facebook 

The SBAA facebook page needs to be updated / redone.  The page was 

setup several years ago but hasn't been touched.  Corryn  / Eric to look 

at what can/should be done.  Nancy officially owns the previous 

version, we would want her to take the old one down and start fresh.  

 

 Corryn to look at what would it cost for advertising on facebook.  

 

Team formations   

For 12U - let coaches have 4 “keepers” then have coaches pick the 

remainder of their team in a draft 

 

For Senior leagues - Northstar requires either a  draft, teams to be 

randomly put together or a tryout with a draft  

 

A motion was put before the board to have a competitive d raft for 12U 

and a coaches draft for 13U and up 

  Ben Motioned 

  Mike Seconded 

  Motion passed 

 

 Tuesday March 29th being targeted for the drafts 
 

Coaching Clinic / Meeting 

 

Twins clinic - April 10th. 1-4 pm Roosevelt Middle School 

 

Coaches meetings  

 

 6U/8U    April 4th 

 10U/12U  April 5th 

 13U/15U  April 6th 
 

Board Duties 

 

Eric to work with Brian to help out with equipment. 

Pete to be in charge of field maintenance  

Ben to work with Mike on uniforms 

Old Business 
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Discussion 

Registered Players 

6U - 81 

 8U - 129 

 10U - 101 

 12U - 67 

 13U - 31 

 15U - 32 

 16U - 5 

 19U - 10 

 

 456 (2016) / 497 (2015) 

 

Concerns around 6U numbers, they are much lower in years past.  For 

next year looking to potentially get posters in school, must get 

approved through the school district.  We also need to make sure to get 

signs on street corners.  

 

A few more coaches are still needed at certain levels.  

 

Batting Cages / Backstops 

Ham Lake City Counil meeting is set for March 7th.  Ben and Pete to 

represent SBAA at the meeting. 

 

Equipment 

 Eric ordering equipment this coming week. 

 baseballs/catchers equipment/bags 

 

 6U/8U - big barrel bats will be restricted in 2017 

 Derek will add this into the rules for 2016 

Corryn to put a tab on the SBAA website notifying parents of the 

upcoming bat restrictions 

  

Tournament teams 

 Teams have been formed.  

Hats have been given to the teams. 

 Shirts to be ordered soon. 
   

Tournaments  (Soderville/Ham Lake Classic)  

 Additional teams needed for 10U and 12U 

Current teams registered 

 10U - 4 teams 

 12U - 3 teams 

 13U - 7 teams  

 

 Marketing needed for getting more teams  
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Old Business  

Next meeting  

April 3rd, 7:00 pm Ham Lake Lanes 

 

 

Meeting Adjournment.  8:57 PM 

Chet Motioned 

Eric  Seconded. 

Motion passed. 

 

 


